
Meetings and Events 
CPNO general meeting October 20th 

7:00 pm (social period @ 6:30 pm) 

CPNO general meetings are held  every 
3rd Monday at First Existentialist Cong., 
470 Candler Park Drive; committee 
meetings are held at Epworth United 
Methodist Ch., 1561 McLendon Avenue 

All are welcome - only registered 
members are eligible to vote at monthly 

meetings.  Membership applications must 
be received by first of month of meeting. 

October General Meeting Agenda: 
• Welcoming remarks, approval of 
agenda and September minutes 
• Officer and Committee Reports 
• Discussion of proposed vetting process 
• Land Use Matters 
• Nomination Committee report 
• Vote on FOCP Pool Plaza design 
• New Business 
• Announcements and Open Forum 

Submit November agenda items to any 
CPNO officer by October 26th, 2008 

Events Calendar (open to all) 
Wednesday October 1st @ 7pm 
 CPNO Zoning Committee - Epworth 

United Methodist Church, 2nd Floor 
Saturday October 4th @ 8:30 am 
 Friends of Candler Park – park cleanup 

(meet at CP parking lot entrance) 
Thursday October 9th @ 7pm 
 Friends of Candler Park – TBD 

(contact JoJo Ross, 404.547.8542) 
Monday October 13th @ 7pm 
 CPNO Board of Directors - Epworth 

United Methodist Church, 2nd Floor 
Monday October 20th @ 7pm 
 CPNO Regular Meeting - First 

Existentialist Congregation 
Tuesday October 21st @ 7pm 
 Fall Fest Committee - Epworth United 

Methodist Church, 2nd Floor 
Wednesday October 22nd @ 7pm 
 CPNO Historic District Committee - 

Epworth United Methodist, 2nd Floor  
Thursday October 23rd @ 7pm 
 CPNO Budget Committee - Epworth 

United Methodist Church, 2nd Floor 
Thursday October 23rd @ 7pm 
 NPU-N - L5P Community Center 
Wednesday November 5th @ 7pm 
 CPNO Zoning Committee - Epworth 
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The Messenger 
New CPNO Project Vetting Process on the Table 

By Alonzo Church 
 
The following is a proposed procedure designed to ensure that proposed 
physical changes to either Candler Park or the small parks/green spaces 
that are included in our neighborhood are discussed and vetted before 

eing implemented. b
 
CPNO, heretofore, has not had a procedure to make its membership’s 
feelings known on physical improvements to Candler Park, Iverson Park or 
other green spaces.  This has made it difficult for those who are raising 
money and/or securing volunteer time for various projects in the 
neighborhood green spaces to know whether the neighborhood truly 
supports them in their efforts. It has also meant that CPNO has not always 
acted in a timely manner on plans proposed before it, or is put in a position 
o approve projects retroactively, or without much discussion. t
 
I am hoping that we can discuss the procedure during our October meeting 
and vote on this procedure in the November meeting. The goal, of course, 
is to ensure that there is complete, timely, and open communication, that 
advocates for the neighborhood green spaces and CPNO are in 
agreement, and that an adversarial relationship, such as the one between 
he Piedmont Park Conservancy and its neighbors, does not develop here. t
 

Continued on page 6. 
 

 
Be Part of the Solution 

By Donna Palmer 
 
Have you ever found yourself wondering what you’d do if you were in 
charge? Well, now’s your chance.  Nominations for members of the 2009 
Board of Directors for the Candler Park Neighborhood Organization are 
now being sought.  Officers include: President, Vice President, Recording 
Secretary, Environmental Officer, Treasurer, Public Safety Officer, 
Membership Secretary, Special Projects and Zoning Officer. 
 
T
 

o be eligible you must: 

(a) be a member of the CPNO 
(2) have attended at least 4 CPNO regular meetings within the past 12 
months * 
 
A nominating committee has been formed to come up with a slate of 
candidates.  If you would like to throw your hat into the ring or throw 
omebody else’s in, contact one of the following: s

 
Walt Weimer – 404.377.1411 Randy Pimsler – 404.522.5046 
M
 

ark Clement – 404.688.6275 Donna Palmer – 404.377.2700 

The committee will submit our recommendations at the October regular 
CPNO meeting.  Voting is scheduled for the November meeting and 
according to the bylaws, nominations can also be submitted from the floor 
t that meeting.   a

 
* Attendance at the October and November meetings are included in the 
count. 
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CPNO Officers 2008 
President and NPU-N Representative 
 Amy Stout . . . . . . . . . . . 404-371-0505 
   akstout@emory.edu 
Vice-President 
 Walt Weimar . . . . . . . . . 404-377-1411 
   walt.t.weimar@sprint.com 
Recording Secretary 
 Maureen Wilce . . . . . . . 404-523-7421 
 mwilce@earthlink.net  
Environmental Officer 
 Tom Painter . . . . . . . . . 404-524-8833 
   tompainter2007@yahoo.com 
Treasurer 
 Alonzo Church . . . . . . . 404-577-5617 
   alonzoiii@earthlink.net 
Public Safety Officer 
  Regina Brandt . . . . . . . 404-525-4214 
   mbrandt@mindspring.com 
Membership Secretary  
 Mary Alice Bray . . . . . . 404-522-5455 
   maryabray@aol.com 
Special Projects Officer 
 Mark Clement . . . . . . .  404-688-6275 
   688mark@bellsouth.net 
Zoning Officer 
 James Johnson . . . . . . 404-525-4835 
   james.johnson@emory.edu 

The Messenger 
The Messenger is published monthly by 
Candler Park Neighborhood Organization, Inc.  
Articles should be signed and submitted by 
layout deadline (26th of the month prior to 
publication) via email to editor at:  
cpmessenger@candlerpark.org.  Articles 
published reflect opinions of authors, not 
necessarily CPNO or The Messenger. 

Ad Rates, Specifications, Payment 
Classified Ads . . . . . . . . . . $4 per line 
One line = approximately 35 characters / 
spaces.  First line is bold and capitalized. 
Display Ads . . . . $14 per column inch 
Ad cost = # of columns x inches of length x 
$14. 1 column = 2.5” wide; 1.5 columns = 
3.75” wide; 2 columns = 5” wide; max. 3 
columns = 7.5” wide.  Lengths vary from 1” 
to 10”, in half-inch intervals.  Please 
forward publication-ready ads (no editing 
required) in MS Word-compatible file 
formats (.bmp, .tif, .jpg or .pdf) via email to: 
cpmessenger@candlerpark.org (include 
your name, address, phone, order period) 
Ad layout deadline is the 26th of month prior 
to publication.  Payment is due to CPNO, 
Attn: Messenger, P.O. Box 5418, Atlanta 
GA 31107 upon receipt of confirmation of 
reserved ad space (invoices available on 
request).   Ad orders not paid in full prior to 
publication are subject to cancellation. 

Proud to be [name withheld]’s Cousin 
By Donna Palmer 

 
My grandfather once told me that we came from a long line of dirt farmers and 
boot leggers.  Some of these folks were redneck racists and one or two still are.  I 
have a cousin who sends xenophobic emails from time-to-time.  She sent one out 
recently that was titled “Proud to Be White”.  It contained the usual name calling 
and twisted logic—“How come there’s a BET but no network for white people? 
How come ghettos are so dangerous?”—crap like that.  But it was her own 
daughter’s response to that email that makes me oh so hopeful for the future. 
Here it is, in its entirety as she wrote it.  (I’ve removed the names to protect the 
uilty.) g

 
I love you mom - but you know I'm not interested in racial emails, or anything 
else, for that matter.  Everyone should be allowed, and expected, to be proud of 
their family, their history and who they are and where they came from.  BUT, 
none of us had any control of what color, what country, religion, economic 
background, etc., we came from, so why should any one of us feel better or 
above anyone else for something we have no control over?  Are you proud to 
have brown hair?  Or blue eyes?  Where's that email?  I just don't get it.  To me, 
you should be proud of accomplishments, really.  

 
No one ever in my entire life has ever called me a racial slur.  Ever.  Never 
cracker or honky or anything else.  Have you experienced this?  Even when I 
went to beauty school that was 80% black, at least.  Sure there were girls there 
that I didn't like, but it wasn't anything to do with skin color, some people are just 
annoying.  Believe it or not, I have met white people that I didn't like as well.  

 
I think we're pretty fortunate.  I get tired of some people who think that everything
is racially motivated, but you're crazy if you think it doesn't exist for people. Every 
channel on TV is mostly geared toward white people, we just aren't as obvious 
about it in the name, like BET.  Where in this email does it complain about WE or 
oxygen or lifetime - the women's networks?  Or CMT?  Or the Outdoor network? 
I don't think that's geared toward everyone.  What about Animal Planet?  How 
dare they have a whole channel for people that like animals!  How about the 
major networks, 2, 5, and 11?  How many shows on there are focused on 
families or people that aren't mostly white with a so called 'token black' or 
something else? 

Continued on page 8. 

Laughter in the Park               by Deb Milbrath 

mailto:cpmessenger@candlerpark.org
mailto:cpmessenger@candlerpark.org
mailto:akstout@emory.edu
mailto:walt.t.weimar@sprint.com
mailto:mwilce@earthlink.net
mailto:tcp2@cdc.gov
mailto:alzonzoiii@earthlink.net
mailto:mbrandt@mindspring.com
mailto:maryabray@aol.com
mailto:688mark@bellsouth.net
mailto:james.johnson@emory.edu
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Candler Park Fall Fest—Better Than All the Rest!!!! 
By Carla Key 

 
As Fall is soon approaching, football is in the air, cool breezes and colorful leaves remind us of our beloved CANDLER 
PARK FALL FEST!! First and foremost, thank you for making last year's Fall Fest the biggest success yet, with a 
substantial revenue.  Our festival is going to be even grander this year: we have increased the number of artist tents, beer 
tents, bathrooms, and have added a Tot Trot for our young runners. We have 9 beautiful houses for the Tour of Homes.  
With all the added excitement, we need you to gather all of your friends, family, and fellow neighbors and walk over to our 
fabulous Candler Park Fall Fest.  You are the heart of the festival! 
 
Road Race 
Please join us for our annual Fall Fest 5K Saturday October 11th at 9:00. All proceeds go to the Candler Park 
Neighborhood Organization (CPNO).  View Course Map (PDF) 
 
All finishers will be awarded a premium quality, kaki colored T-shirts with our cleverly designed logo on it. The entry fee is 
$19 per person if paid by October 7th and $24 afterward up until race day. Sign up now!  The application is on page 3 of 
this month’s Messenger or you can visit our wonderful website www.candlerparkfallfest.org.   
 
Not a runner these days? Don't feel left out — Volunteer! That way, you can earn a race shirt and not have to break a 
sweat! Please contact our race director Ed Williams to volunteer. 
 
Kid's Activities 
The Fall Fest will have activities throughout the day for children of all ages. Some of the paid activities include: Jumping in 
an Inflatable, a 20" Inflatable Slide, Face Painting, Making a Sand Bottle or playing with Laughing Dragon Swords & Toys. 
 
Fall Fest Organizers would like to thank Publix for sponsoring the following free children's activities: 
 
Publix Tot Trot - 10:00 am - Saturday, October 11, 2008, Candler Park soccer field. 
Transparent Window Collage 
Use liquid laundry starch and tissue paper to create a stained glass sun catcher. 
Handweaving - Learn knotting and weaving techniques to make a keychain or zipper pull for your backpack. 
Paper, Scissors, Tape - Use paper (different colors, textures, prints), paper products (plates, coffee filters, bags) 
cardboard (tubes, rolls, small boxes, recycled items), scissors (straight-edged and patterned) and tape (colored masking, 
duct, plastic, scotch, plastic) to make whatever you choose - free form. 
Crowns - Use spangles, ribbons and trims to decorate a construction paper crown of your own design. 
Treasure Boxes - Personalize white cardboard lunch boxes with stickers, markers and trims to hold your special 
treasures. 
 
Sponsors and More… 
Sweetwater will be our beer sponsor and Little Black Dress will be our wine sponsor. Let me know if you have any 
questions, and check out this cool video on U-Tube: http://www.youtube.com/user/CandlerParkfallfest .   AND, there will 
be a "Wild West Dance" with live music and BBQ to kick off the weekend on Friday night.  Don't miss the party at a 
discounted price for volunteering!  Contact Donna Palmer 404.377.2700 for info on the Fall Ball. 
 
 

Candler Park Fall Fest—Band List 
By Mark Clement 

 
Saturday’s Line-Up Sunday’s Line-Up 
Noon Jennie Johnson Band 1PM Webster 
1PM Khans US 2PM Rocking Pontoons 
2PM Spies of Life 3PM Bonaventure Trio 
3PM Bill Sheffield 4PM Delta Moon 
4PM Kevin Lewis Band 5PM Baton Bob 
5PM Seed and Feed Marching Abombs 5:30PM King Sized 
5:30 PM The League of Decency   
 
 

http://www.candlerparkfallfest.org/pdf/map.pdf
http://www.candlerparkfallfest.org/
javascript:top.opencompose('roadraceservices@comcast.net','','','')
http://www.youtube.com/user/CandlerParkfallfest
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Atlanta Fire Rescue in Downward Spiral 
From a Press Release 

 
The cuts in the FY09 budget have had a devastating 
impact on Atlanta's firefighters and the ability of 
Atlanta Fire Rescue (AFR) to deliver high quality fire 
protection, emergency medical and disaster 
response.  
 
As a result of the $14 million in budget cuts to AFR, 
the following is a partial list of services and programs 
have been eliminated and or severely reduced:   
 
• Abolish 135 sworn-firefighter positions - AFR 

was already short staffed, but in order to cope 
with the further staffing cuts, AFR is operating fire 
trucks with just three personnel assigned, instead 
of the National Fire Protection minimum standard 
of four. This dramatically increases response 
times by requiring more trucks to arrive on scene 
before fire suppression and rescue operations can 
begin.  

• Close West End Fire Station 7 - The West End 
is one of the oldest and most densely populated 
communities in Atlanta. Closing their 
neighborhood firehouse will result in increased 
response times and greater loss of life and 
property.  

• Close Squad 4 (Hazardous Materials and 
Technical Rescue)- The closure of this dedicated 
hazardous materials and technical rescue unit 
leaves AFR poorly prepared to respond to 
nuclear, biological and chemical releases, and 
technical rescues involving structural collapse, 
confined space, hi-rise, trench collapse.  

• Institute Rotating Station Closures - Staffing 
reductions have left AFR unable to staff its fire 
trucks with even three firefighters.  To cope with 
this shortage without permanently closing more 
stations, AFR has implemented rotating station 
closures throughout the city - kind of like Russian 
Roulette.  If the city was operating within industry 
standards on staffing, it would require the closure 
of five to seven additional fire stations.  

 
Continued on page 10. 
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 Vetting Process 

C
 

ontinued from page 1 

Step 1 
Groups seeking to make changes to Candler Park 
facilities or neighborhood green spaces (Groups) 
will make a presentation to the Candler Park 
Neighborhood Organization (CPNO) Executive 
Committee regarding any proposed changes to the 
facilities or neighborhood green spaces (Green 
Space).  This would not include routine 
maintenance activities, including but not limited to 
mulching, trash pick-up, removal of overgrowth, 
edging, weeding, or graffiti removal or repainting. 
The Executive Committee will give feedback after 
the conclusion of the presentation, and will also 
vote on whether to recommend the proposal to the 
membership.  Even if the Executive Committee 
chooses not to approve the change, the 
membership will be given the opportunity to vote on 
he change. t

 
Step 2 
An article appears in the Messenger after the initial 
presentation to the Executive Committee regarding 
he project. t

 
Step 3 
The proposal is discussed in the monthly meeting 
following the Messenger article. A representative of 
the Group seeking project approval will be present 
to answer any questions and will provide any 
relevant plans, architectural drawings, etc. No vote 
is taken at that meeting. This allows the proposal to 
be thoroughly distributed and discussed throughout 
the community. If there is significant opposition or 
passionate support, the debate without a vote 
makes this apparent. At the meeting the Executive 
Committee will announce whether it supports the 
project or not. The following month’s vote will be 
announced at the end of the meeting.  

Continued on page 7. 
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Vetting Process 
C
 

ontinued from page 6 

Step 4 
The Project vote will be announced in 
accordance to CPNO bylaws – being published 

nd electronically distributed. a
 
Step 5 
In the next month, a vote is taken.  The results 
are communicated to the Parks Department 
and, if applicable, the NPU and other 
organizations whose programs may affect 
greenspaces in the Candler Park area, and are 
nvolved in the proposed project. i
 
Content of Proposals 
When making a presentation on a proposed 
Green Space improvement/change, Groups will 
nclude: i
 
• Reasons for the project (needs, 

opportunities, etc.) 
• Description of project 
• Lists of organizations involved and their 

roles and responsibilities in the proposed 
project 

• Complete contact information for person(s) 
who are responsible for the project proposal 

• Dates and times of events 
• Any existing design plans or sketches 
• Photos 
• Product information 
• User survey/public meeting results 
 
Communication of Process 
NPU-N and the Parks Department will be 
notified of the process that the Groups have 
agreed upon and that it is the intent of the 
Groups and CPNO that proposed changes to 
the Green Space will not go forward unless the 
approval of both organizations [Groups and 
CPNO] has been obtained in accordance with 
his process. t
 
Extent of CPNO Liability for Projects 
Approved Under This Process 
If/when projects are approved by CPNO 
members, then the Group, its volunteers and 
vendors, and the City of Atlanta are solely 
responsible for implementation according to the 
proposal approved by CPNO, in the same way 
as CPNO approves land use matters referred 

y NPU-N. b
 
Any concerns that may arise with respect to 
such projects, including whether consistent 
with CPNO's approval, and whether arising 
from CPNO members, park patrons or third 
parties affected by such projects, will be 
communicated to City of Atlanta officials for 
review and corrective action, if applicable. 
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 Proud to be Her Cousin 
C
 

ontinued from page 2 

Ghettos are dangerous because poor people and 
drug addicts live there.  These people can get 
desperate and will do anything to get money, and 
that's when things get ugly.  Not because they're 
black.  No word on trailer parks in this email, and 
having been in a few personally, they aren't white 
people's shining example either, but it's not what we 
want to be known for, is it?   

 
And have you been to public school lately?  The 
vast majority of what I learned about in history was 
about white men.  Not other ethnicities, and not 
women.  White men.  I completely understand why 
they have black, and other's, history's months.  If we 
were black or any other color, we would want them 
too.  We would want to know who in our race had 
done great things, and we would want others to 
know about it too.  And there are no shortages of 
scholarships geared toward white children.  Again, 
we just aren't as blatant about what we call them.  

 
Is there a problem with President's day?  That 
celebrates great white men in history, what's wrong 
with MLK having a day??  He was a great man.  
That's ok.  It's ok to celebrate people that aren't 
white.  

 
I think in this country, white people have it the best.  
I don't think there's any reason to complain or send 
emails like this. I love you so much, but please don't 
include me on these types of conversations unless 
you want to get me started.  I don't want to hear any 
more about it from any race, and I think it should 
start with me.  I would be so proud if it started with 
you too.  Wouldn't it be great if we could all 
congratulate each other on our unique differences?  
Be proud of being us, and be happy for others to be 
themselves?  No need to be all the same, look the 
same, talk the same, dress the same.  No need.  
That's boring.  What if we only got to eat 'southern 
food?'  No Mexican?!  What?? No Mongolian beef??  
See?  This is what I mean, I just get started and 
can't stop thinking about how nonsensical it is.  SO, 
like I said, unless you want me to rant right back like 
this email does, it's best just to leave me out. 

 
I love, love, love you!!!!!  You're the best mom in the 
whole world, and I'm super proud of that.  
xoxoxo 

 
And one more thing.  I don't want anymore illegal 
immigrant emails either.  You can rest assured that 
if I lived in Mexico or any other third world country, 
and it was right next to the US of A, I too would pack 
my crap and run for the border.  Is the system an 
absolute mess?  Yes.  Would I be an illegal 
immigrant if it was what was the best for my 
children?  Yes. 
 

As I said, maybe there is hope for the future.  And 
since you read this entire article, maybe you think so 
too… 
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Fire Fight 
Continued from page 5 
 
• Reduce Training Staff by Half - Firefighters are required to complete 120 hours of training annually to 

maintain their certifications.  The remaining staff at the Atlanta Fire Academy is just enough to provide 
training to maintain certifications, leaving insufficient training capacity for new recruits.  Atlanta will have 
about 250 retirements in the next two years, without the capacity to train replacements.  

• Eliminate Advanced Life Support Supervisors - The elimination of ALS supervisors degrades 
emergency medical response by removing protocol oversight.  Experience has proven that emergency 
medical response is more successful in saving lives with ALS supervisors to provide oversight, command 
and control.  

• Eliminate Special Operations Battalion - The Special Operations Battalion provided command, control 
and preparation for complex emergency responses like chemical spills, building collapse, explosions and 
biological releases.  The elimination of this program leaves AFR less prepared for these disasters.  

• Reduce Homeland Security Staff by Half - Atlanta Fire Rescue had two personnel dedicated to prepare 
for a possible terror attack and civil unrest.  That staff was reduced to one.  

• Eliminate Firefighters Health and Wellness Program - Because of the strenuous and stressful nature of 
the job, firefighters are at greatly increased danger of heart attack and stroke, which is the number one 
killer on the job.  The Health and Wellness Program was an early intervention program to identify 
firefighters with risk factors and prescribe measures to avoid heart attacks and stroke. 

 
Atlanta's firefighters are paid about 25% less than their counterparts at the major suburban Atlanta fire 
departments. Now in addition to being poorly compensated, they are being asked to assume still greater risks 
because Atlanta's elected officials are unwilling to provide them the resources necessary to safely and effectively 
protect you and your family.    

Now, Atlanta's elected officials are signaling still deeper budget cuts that will hit public safety.  In the case of 
Atlanta Fire Rescue - too much is enough.  Please call Mayor Franklin and your district and at-large 
Councilmember and tell them to preserve public safety in Atlanta.  Tell them no more cuts to Atlanta Fire Rescue. 
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 Mary Lin Artist’s Market and Carnival! 
By Marisa Jensen 

 
It’s a beautiful November afternoon, what better way to spend it than
shopping?!  Mary Lin Elementary is hosting its Artist’s Market on Saturday, 
November 8th and you are sure to put a huge dent in your holiday gift list.
Over 50 local artists from throughout Atlanta are joining together for this
event, offering everything from handcrafted pottery, to yard art, to jewelry.
You might even find a piece that you can’t live without. 
 
“I know for every gift I find for a friend, I’ll find three for myself,” jokes
Jennifer Chanler, a Lin parent. “At least I’m supporting Mary Lin!” 
 
In addition to being a great experience for adults, it’s also a fun afternoon
for the kids.  Organizers are planning to have a bouncy slide, old-fashioned 
cakewalk, a lemonade stand and crafts for the younger set. Award-winning 
BBQ will also be offered for lunch and there will be a bake sale with all
kinds of goodies for dessert. 
 
If you’re a local artist, it’s the perfect opportunity to kick-off your holiday 
sales.  Booth rental fees are only $75 for an 8’ x 8’ space.  Deadline for 
applications is October 20th.  If you are interested in renting a booth or
know someone who would, please contact Cherie King at 
fundraising@marylinelementary.com or 404-786-2407for more information.
 
Come spend a fun afternoon with us – shopping and supporting Mary Lin
Elementary, your Candler Park elementary school! 
 
 

Tours for Prospective Mary Lin Parents 
By Jennifer Hubert 

 
For parents that are interested in learning more about one of the premier
Atlanta Public School elementary schools, which is located in our area, we
will be holding informational meetings and tours at 9:30am on the following
dates in 2008: 
 
Thursday, November 6th 
Thursday, December 4th 
 
The meeting will begin in the Mary Lin auditorium.  Lin’s principal, Dr. Brian
Mitchell, will give a brief presentation about Mary Lin, with time for Q & A.
This will be followed by a tour of the school building and grounds.  These
tours are focused on rising kindergarten parents, but all parents are
welcome. 
 
Mary Lin Elementary School is located in Candler Park and currently 
serves approximately 500 students in Kindergarten through 5th grades in 
the Candler Park, Inman Park, Lake Claire, Poncey Highlands, and Druid
Hills communities.  Mary Lin is one of the premier elementary schools
within the Atlanta Public Schools system, having met Adequate Yearly
Progress each year, and with CRCT scores that exceed the state of
Georgia’s CRCT scores.  Lin’s student, teacher, and parent community is a
tightly-knit group focused on ensuring that students have a pleasant, well-
rounded, art-filled experience during these extremely important years. 
 
Further information about the school can be found at
http://marylinelementary.com or by calling the school directly at (404) 802-
8850.  If you have questions regarding the tours, please contact Jennifer
Hubert at pr@marylinelementary.com. 

mailto:fundraising@marylinelementary.com
http://marylinelementary.com/
mailto:pr@marylinelementary.com
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 30307 – Are We Losing Our Nuts? 
By Teri Stewart 

 
Pecan scab is a fungus which ravages pecan trees and causes over $22 million a year in crop losses.  Our 
neighborhood pecan trees are increasingly succumbing to this disease.  This has been the worst season for infestation 
that I can remember in 35 years of observing the disease’s progress in Atlanta.  Most trees began to show scab 
symptoms in June and are now seriously infected.   
 
We took photos of the scab resistant, historic pecan affectionately called “Granmaw Gordon” on September 5th and 
she appeared to be disease free and asymptomatic.  However, on September 11th, for the first time, she began to 
show slight symptoms on two lower branches.  It appears that she will again produce a crop of viable nuts this 
year…but is “Granmaw” the last harvest? 
 
Fortunately, we have only a couple of weeks of scab season left this year.  The fungus needs heat and humidity to 
thrive and becomes dormant in the cool months.   
 
Using “Granmaw Gordon” as a starting point, I have examined 182 pecans from seedlings to matriarchs during 
September of this year.  100% exhibited signs of scab.  I fear we are in danger of losing this important native food 
crop.   
 
Signs of scab include round, brown lesions and curling, deformed leaves.  Nut husks are discolored and nut meats are 
shriveled and decayed.  If anyone knows of a healthy pecan tree in the area, please call me at “Donna Van Gogh’s 
(404.370.1003). 
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The Grateful Gluttons Eat Halloween for Breakfast! 
From a Press Release 

 
Our Krewe, known affectionately as The Grateful Gluttons, would like to 
cordially invite you and your loved ones to join us in a series of events.   
 
• First we’re sponsoring GIANT puppet building workshops on 

October 4 & 5 from 1-6pm at the L5P Community Center Parking 
Lot and on October 11 & 12 from 12-5 at the Candler Park Festival. 

 
• Then, we’re marching with these puppets at the edgiest Halloween 

parade known to man or beast…the L5P Halloween parade on 
Saturday, October 18th.  

 
• And lastly, we’re having a Halloween Ball at the Eyedrum on Friday 

October 31st.  (Tickets are $10 for this event.) 
 
So, to get ready…The Krewe is sponsoring the basic materials for 50 
giant skeletons.  At your first workshop, you’ll leave with your frame and 
all your bones.  At your second workshop, you’ll trick out your skeleton 
with paints, attach joints, and install a slinky jaw! Finishing touches are 
up to you!  One workshop might do the trick - but sign up for 2 just in 
case.  There is a limit of 25 people per workshop.  Prepare to get messy 
and transport your masterpiece!   
 
We’d like all the giant skeletons to walk together in the L5P Halloween 
Parade and come to the Krewe Halloween Ball at Eyedrum on October 
31!  There’s a giant puppet category in the Ball’s costume contest!  Win 
that trophy! 
 
For the parade, we’ll line up at 3PM on Saturday, October 18th at Austin 
Avenue.  Go to http://www.l5paradeartworks.com to register for 
workshops and for details on the Halloween Parade and Ball. 
 
 

  

http://www.l5paradeartworks.com/
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Candler Park Zoning Committee Meeting 
By James Johnson 

 
The Candler Park Zoning Committee met Wednesday 3 September and reviewed one item.  Curt Flaherty presented his 
variance request to reduce the frontyard setback from 30’ to 22’ and reduce the half-depth frontyard setback from 15’ to 
2.5’ to allow for the construction of an addition to the existing house at 321 Ferguson Avenue.  The Zoning Committee 
recommended approval of the variance.  The variance was approved at the September CPNO General Meeting.   
 
The October Candler Park Zoning Committee meeting will be held Wednesday 1 October 2008 at the Epworth United 
Methodist Church at 7:00 pm.  Currently there are no variance items on the agenda.  The zoning committee meets 
regularly the first Wednesday of every month.  Meetings are open to the public and neighbors are encouraged to attend 
to voice their opinion regarding zoning issues. 
 
 
 
 

Government Bailout for Businesses and  
Individuals with Unpaid Parking Tickets 

From a Press Release 
 
The City of Atlanta is offering an amnesty program as a means to alleviate late fees, penalties and interest for a period of 
time beginning October 1, 2008 to December 1, 2008 for those who have delinquent City of Atlanta parking tickets and 
for those who have businesses that are operating and who have not registered with the City of Atlanta.   
 
The amnesty program will allow those who have unpaid parking tickets accumulated through June 30th 2008 to pay the 
original assessed amount in full without any additional late fees, penalties and interest.  Any additional information 
inquiries on paying delinquent parking tickets will need to be directed to Municipal Court of Atlanta located at 150 Garnett 
St, SW, Atlanta, GA  30303 or visit the City’s web site at www.atlantaga.gov.  The Municipal Court telephone number is 

04-658-6940.  4
 
In addition, the amnesty program will allow the registering of a business to be done without any additional late fees, 
penalties and interest being assessed as long as license fees are paid in full. If you want to register a business license, 
you can complete an application at Atlanta City Hall, 55 Trinity Av., 1st Fl, Ste 1350, Atlanta, GA 30303.  You can also 
download an application from www.atlantaga.gov  

  

http://www.atlantaga.gov/
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Reynoldstown OctoberFest  
Flea Market 
By Tina Price 

 
If you've got 'good junk' that you've been trying to 
get rid of or arts and crafts to sell, now is the time 
to gather your stuff to sell at Reynoldstown’s 
largest Flea Market/Garage sale ever!  The event 
is scheduled for Saturday, October 25th from 8AM 
to 3PM in the Lang Carson Center parking lot at 
100 Flat Shoals Avenue. 
 
We will be renting tables for $20.00 or tables+tents 
for $35.00 although the number of available tents 
is limited so hurry if you want one.  If you don't 
have enough to fill a table you might consider 
renting one with a neighbor or friend.  You will be 
allowed to sell anything new and used except food 
items as the Reynoldstown Civic Improvement 
League will be selling fish, hot dogs, sodas, etc. 
 
This is an invitation to neighbors in Candler Park, 
Cabbagetown, East Atlanta Village, Grant Park, 
Edgewood, Inman Park and everyone who wants 
to come out for a fun day of browsing and 
shopping for that special treasure. 
 
If you are interested in securing a space please 
contact us at 404-525-4130 ext. 14 to leave a 
message we'll get back to you ASAP or you may 
call Portia Osby at 678-755-7256. 
 
 
 
 

Gravestone Preservation Workshop 
From a Press Release 

 
The Historic Preservation Division is pleased to 
announce its co-sponsorship of "hands-on" 
gravestone conservation workshops around the 
state this fall.  The workshops will be one-day 
events held in cemeteries in Gainesville, 
Columbus, Sandersville and Decatur. 
 
On November 3rd, the Decatur Preservation 
Alliance and the Friends of Decatur Cemetery will 
host a one-day workshop.  Registration is $60 and 
open to first 15 registrants. Contact Cathy Vogel at 
cathy.vogel@alum.agnesscott.edu or 404 373 
7530 or David Crenshaw at 
davidmcrenshaw@gmail.com or 404-285-8372 for 
information. 
 
 

mailto:cathy.vogel@alum.agnesscott.edu
mailto:davidmcrenshaw@gmail.com
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Check Out Your Neighbor’s Digs 

By Mary Alice Bray 
 
After all the partying and merry making at this year’s much anticipated Fall Fest, you might want to take a moment to 
enjoy a tour of some of the exceptional living spaces available in our hood.  The 2008 Candler Park Tour of Homes is 
scheduled for Sunday, October 12 from noon to 6PM rain or shine.   
 
This year there are 9 stops including a loft and a very exciting renovation using the latest in “green” technology. 
 
Ticket prices are $12 in advance or $15 during the festival.  Advanced tickets are on sale now and may be purchased 
online (www.candlerparkfallfest.org) or at the following real world locations: 
 
The Mercantile    1660 Dekalb Avenue 
Candler Park Market  1642 McLendon Ave 
Donna Van Gogh’s  1651 McLendon Ave 
L5P Pharmacy   484 Moreland Ave 
Ace Hardware    1404 Scott Blvd. 
Inman Park Pet Works  914A Austin Ave 
 
During the festival, drop by the Gilded Angel located at 1404 McLendon Avenue in the heart of Candler Park for 
tickets, or you can visit the Fall Fest booth in the park or even at the individual houses on the tour. 
 
For more information, call 404-522-5455 or visit www.candlerparkfallfest.org. 
 

 

http://www.candlerparkfallfest.org/
http://www.candlerparkfallfest.org/
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[Editor’s Note:  Due to busy summer schedules, CPNO President and Candler Park Representative to the 
Neighborhood Planning Unit-N, Amy Stout sent emissaries to some of the NPU-N meetings.  The reports for these 
meetings are listed below.] 
 

June 2008 Neighborhood Planning Unit-N Report 
By James Johnson 

 
The only Candler Park land use items on the agenda were the rezoning of 1240 Euclid Avenue (from R-4 Single-family 
Residential to MR-4A Multi-family Residential) and the corresponding change in land use designation for this property 
(from Single Family Residential to Medium Density Residential).  The NPU-N board voted unanimously to approve 
these two applications contingent on all fourteen of the special conditions that the applicant and CPNO previously 

orked out.  (These conditions were published in the July edition of the Messenger.) w
 
The results of the annual NPU-N bylaws vote were tallied.  All ten of the member organizations voted to affirm the 
urrent bylaws.  The overall vote was 64-9-5. c

 
The current NPU-N Chair, Anna Copello, was not in attendance at this meeting, but the Vice-Chair read a prepared 
statement from Ms. Copello in which she announced her resignation as Chair.  The board then voted to name the 
current Vice-Chair, Jonathan Miller from Inman Park Neighborhood Association, as the new Chair and to elect Anna 

opello from Poncey-Highland Neighborhood Association as the new Vice-Chair. C
 

July Neighborhood Planning Unit-N Report 
By Amy Stout 

 
We reviewed an application for a full liquor license for a new business:  The Porter located at 1156 Euclid Ave in Little 
Five Points.  I voted in favor of this application consistent with CPNO’s unanimous vote of approval at the July monthly 
meeting.  However, the application spurred an interesting discussion.  A nearby neighbor from Colquitt Avenue, Karen 
Goeckel, attended to speak against the application.  According to her, the City of Atlanta is not enforcing zoning 
regulations for Little Five Points (Neighborhood Commercial 1), specifically the requirement that no more than 25% of 
the businesses located there can be eating / drinking establishments.  (However, another attendee -- I believe it was 
the Inman Park Neighborhood Association (IPNA) Zoning Committee Chair -- reported that L5P is not in violation of the 
25% limit according to his calculations.)   

Continued on page 18. 
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NPU-N 
C
 

ontinued from page 17. 

Ms. Goeckel also stated that the business did not have the required amount of parking and that the Inman Park 
Neighborhood Association had failed to hold their usual “Adjacent Neighbors Meeting” to get their input before the 
organization as a whole voted in favor of this application.  A motion to take no position on this application, made by 
the Ponce Corridor East Association representative, failed by a vote of 2-7-1.  A motion to approve with no 
conditions, made by the Little Five Points Community Center representative, passed by a vote of 6-2-2 with the 

PNO, IPNA, and the Little 5 Points Business Association representatives all voting in favor. C
 
Please note that this application has since been approved by the License Review Board, and The Porter is now 
open for business.  Also, the City of Atlanta did not require a special exception for parking, so I presume either the 
business was not in violation or was grandfathered.  To my knowledge, there has been no official confirmation one 

ay or the other whether the 25% limit has been exceeded. w
 
The NPU-N Chair and IPNA representative informed us that a plan to build a cell phone tower at the Bass 

ecreation Center had been killed. R
 
There were only three land use issues scheduled for review by the board at this meeting.  None were for Candler 

ark properties.  Two were deferred, and the third was a Lake Claire variance that was approved. P
 

August Neighborhood Planning Unit-N Report 
By Randy Pimsler 

 
Some highlights from the meeting I attended on August 28, 2008 include: 
 
Anne Fauver spoke for quite some time and provided updates on the fire department cutbacks which she 
anticipated to continue, the pet oxygen mask program that she successfully sponsored (providing two such masks 
for each fire station in Atlanta), and the ongoing budget problems at the City of Atlanta.  She noted that sales 
receipts at the city were 14% below those from a year ago and that further cuts were pending in both personnel 
and services. 
 

Continued on page 19.
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NPU-N 
C
 

ontinued from page 18 

A Fire Department representative reported that 
they collected $2,000 in their most recent boot 
drive.  Donations from the drives help fund the MS 
foundation, the police and fire fund, and sickle cell 
research. 
 
City of Atlanta Planner Nina Gentry noted that 
planners are back at the NPU meetings and that 
since June, four additional planners have left the 
department (due to the lack of job security).  The 
Capital Improvements Program is now available 
online for review and comment 
http://www.atlantaga.gov/government/planning/cip.aspx). (
 
Mickey Wade from Atlanta Gas Light provided an 
overview and update on the pipeline infrastructure 
work in Candler Park and surrounds.  Work in 
Candler Park, including restoration of sidewalks 
and landscaping, was to be completed by the end 
of September.  For additional information contact 
AGL at 404-584-3039. 
 
Allison Barnett from Park Pride presented 
information on their Community Grant Program.  
There are a variety of grant programs including 
Community Grants, Tree Grants, and Community 
Design Assistance Grants.  For details visit the 
Park Pride web site. 
 
Bylaws from each neighborhood are due in 
September. 
 
A
 

ll land use issues were deferred. 

September NPU-N Report 
By Amy Stout 

 
After hearing a presentation by Edith Kelman 
regarding the Candler Park African American 
Legacy Markers Initiative, the NPU-N board voted 
unanimously in favor of a motion to support the 
installation of two markers within Candler Park, 
subject to Parks Departmental approval on their 

esign. d
 
The NPU-N board voted to support an application 
for a variance to reduce the front and the half-depth 
front yard setbacks for 321 Ferguson St NE to 
allow for an addition to a single-family house, 
consistent with the vote of approval by the CPNO 

embership at their September monthly meeting. m
 
A representative from our local Station 12 of the 
Atlanta Fire Rescue Dept reported that because of 
a $13 million budget cut, they had been forced to 
eliminate an entire recruit class.  The Dept has also 
instituted a brown-out policy that calls for the 
closing of stations if attendance is low, and he 
noted that Station 12 is number one of the list of 
stations to be closed due to low call volume in this 
area. 
 
Major Propes from the Atlanta Police Dept reported 
that crime is up all over the city and stated that 
87% of crimes in our Zone 6 are property crimes. 
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Candler Park Neighborhood Organization Meeting Minutes from 09.15.08 
Compiled by Maureen Wilce 

 
The regular monthly meeting of the Candler Park Neighborhood Organization, Inc. was held on Monday, 
September 15, 2008 at the First Existentialist Church, 470 Candler Park Church, with president Amy Stout in the 
chair.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm.   Approximately thirty people attended the meeting.   
 
The proposed agenda was modified to allow guests to speak first, and last month’s minutes were approved.   
 
Amy Stout reviewed the history of the pool lawsuit and merits of the proposed settlement. A motion was made and 
seconded to approve the $9,000 and settle the lawsuit.  Steve Gibbs, CPNO's outside counsel, addressed 
concerns that the board and lawyer recommend settling the suit, that the release will not admit any liability, and all 
claims will be released. The vote for approval was unanimous.  
 
James Johnson reported that the Zoning Committee recommends the variance for 321 Ferguson be approved.  A 
motion was made and seconded.  The vote for approval was unanimous.   
 
Regina Brandt announced that a person is soliciting for upgrading alarm systems in the neighborhood.   She 
recommends neighbors to be wary.  Similar scams were reported in the news and the scammer is misusing the 
names of CPNO officers.  
 
Calvin Pinson, of Downs Safe and Lock Co. made a presentation on how to secure older homes against 
burglaries.   Many effective security products were shown and explained.  He can be contacted at 
calvin@downsatl.com   
 
Inspector Ruby Naylor, Crime Prevention Specialist confirmed the need for making homes secure.   She reminded 
us to be safe during the upcoming holidays.  
 
Mark Clement provided an update on FallFest.  All is going smoothly, however no new sponsors have been 
obtained, and there will be added costs this year such as insurance, city fees, and astroturf to cover the basketball 
courts.  A request was made for $6,000 to cover upfront expenses.   Alonzo Church reported that CPNO has 
$57,503 in the bank at the moment. He stated that even if FallFest was canceled due to weather, CPNO will have 
approximately $61,000 at the end of the year.  A motion was made to allocate $6,000 to Fall Fest, and was 
seconded.  A unanimous vote occurred.   
   

Continued on page 21. 
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 CPNO Meeting Minutes 
Continued from page 20 
 
Donna Palmer requested CPNO provide $2,000 to fund FallBall, 
October 10th prior to FallFest for rental of the First Existential Church, 
a band, food, decorations, and clean up. She anticipated that much of 
this money will be returned from ticket sales.  A motion was made to 
allocate $2,000 to FallBall, and was seconded.  A unanimous vote 
occurred. 
 
Walt Weimar reminded the group that the Historic preservation 
committee will be September 24 at Epworth Church. 
 
Alonzo Church noted that the Budget Committee will meet at Epworth 
Church on September 25th  to plan the 2009 budget. 
 
Walt Weimar gave an update on the Freedom Park Conservancy.  
They will have workdays Saturday, Sept 27th and October 4. Contact 
Richard Ford for more information.  Walt Weimar noted that the 
Conservancy will request financial support at the October CPNO 
meeting.   
 
George Dusenbury presented a plan for modifying a plaza area near 
the pool at Candler Park by adding a wall, around the recently 
installed pavers.  It may serve as a catalyst for small scale events 
(e.g., movies).  Uneven pavers were discussed and will be 
addressed.  A vote of support will be deferred until October.  A motion 
to end discussion was made and seconded.  
 
Announcements:   
Thursday 25th there will be a Blood drive at Epworth Church  
 
Teri Stewart provided an update on the Gordon greenspace.  A 
fundraising music and arts festival is planned for November.   Also, all 
pecan trees in the area seem to be infected with pecan scab disease; 
Granmaw Gordon recently showed a few signs.   Please report any 
uninfected trees to her.  Poplars are also showing disease.   
 
Friday Sept 26 Barry Stewart Mann will present “Native Waters Speak 
– Stories of the Watershed Mural” at the First Existentialist Church. 
  
Elena Mushkin announced that Kashi was participating in meditations 
for peace.     
 
Brian and Natalie Russell were welcomed to the neighborhood  
 
Hannah, a MSW student visited to observe neighborhood meetings 
 
Janea Boyles reported that the Mercantile will open this Saturday.   
   
Jojo Ross invited everyone to the regular workdays in Candler Park 
the first Saturday of each month. 
 
CPNO will elect new officers in November.  A nominating committee 
is being formed.  Walt Weimar, Donna Palmer, Randy Pimsler, and 
Mark Clement have volunteered.  Anyone interested in serving on the 
committee or as an officer should contact one of them. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:30 
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Zone 6 Crime Report 

From August 16, 2008  thru August 31, 2008  
Compiled by Regina Brandt 

 
 
1300 Iverson St—Auto Theft.   8/16-8/18.  Tue/Thurs. Two-day time frame.  Someone stole the victim’s vehicle after 
she left it parked on the street. No record was found of the vehicle being impounded. 
 
400 Block Hardendorf Ave—Residential Burglary.   8/18.  Mon Day.  Witness reported seeing the suspect standing 
in front of the location with the victim’s TV. She chased the suspect until he jumped a fence to the rail yard. The 
victim reported several other items missing. Entry was made through a side window which had been smashed 
 
400 Block Hardendorf Ave—Residential Burglary.  8/18.  Mon Day.  The rear door to the victim’s home had been 
pried open. A witness reported chasing the suspect from the location. 
 
1500 Block McLendon Ave–Auto Theft.  8/18-8/19.  Tue Morn.  Someone stole the victim’s vehicle while it was 
parked on the street. There was no record of it being impounded. 
 
400 Block Lakeshore Dr—Larceny from Auto.  8/18-8/19.  Tue Morn.  Someone smashed the driver side window 
on the victim’s vehicle, entered and removed property 
 

Continued on page 23. 
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Crime Report 
Continued from page 22. 
 
 
1200 Block Mansfield Ave—Larceny from Auto.  
8/18-8/19.  Tue Morn.  Someone smashed a 
passenger side window on the victim’s vehicle, 
entered and removed property. 
 
 
1300 Block McLendon Ave—Larceny from Auto.  
8/18-8/19.  Tue Morn.  Someone smashed the 
passenger side vent window on the victim’s vehicle, 
entered and removed property. 
 
 
400 Block Gordon Ave—Residential Burglary.  
8/19.  Tue Day.  Someone damaged the lock on 
the victim’s back door, entered the home and 
removed property. A neighbor reported seeing the 
suspect and a vehicle in the victim’s driveway 
around noon. 
 
 
1200 Block Fairview Ave—Larceny from Auto.  
8/19-8/20.  Wed Morn.  How entry was made into 
the auto is not clear from the report.  Property was 
removed. 
 
 
2000 Block Howard Cir—Larceny from Auto.  
8/19-8/20.  Tue/Wed Sixteen-hour time frame.   
Someone smashed a passenger side window on 
the victim’s vehicle, entered and removed property. 
 
 
2000 Block McLendon Ave—Larceny from Auto.  
8/20.  Wed Morn.  Three vehicles broken into at 
this location.  While on patrol the officer noticed the 
suspect kneeling down in front of 2028 McLendon 
Ave.  When the suspect saw the officer, he fled on 
foot. He was located and taken into custody a short 
time later. During the investigation the officer 
located several vehicles broken into. The driver 
side window on a Volkswagen had been smashed 
and the vehicle had been rummaged through. A 
driver side window had been smashed on a Saab, 
and property had been taken.  A driver side window 
on an Acura had been smashed and the vehicle 
rummaged through. The suspect stated he was just 
looking for a place to sleep and had a spark plug in 
his pocket.  Suspect arrested. 
 
 

Continued on page 24. 

Join CPNO in 2008 
 

It’s a great way to get involved in the neighborhood and keep up 
with what’s happening in Candler Park, and allows you to fully 
participate by voting in CPNO’s monthly meetings.  Provide your 
e-mail address on the membership form, and receive e-mails with 
timely, important news from in and around Candler Park, and 
reminders of our upcoming meetings. 

- Mary Alice Bray, Membership Secretary 

CPNO Membership Application 
Name:  ___________________________________________________ 
Address:  _________________________________________________ 
City:    ____________________ State: _______ ZIP:  _____________ 
Home phone:   ______________   Mobile phone:  _________________ 
Email:  ___________________________________________________ 
Minor Children (names and ages)   __________________________ 
Any information NOT to be published in CP neighborhood directory? 
__________________________________________________________ 
Business applicants list name, address, and phone # of designated agent: 
Name of business:   _________________________________________ 
Address of business:  ________________________________________ 

Optional Contribution 
If you wish to make a donation to help CPNO continue serving the 
neighborhood, please take this opportunity to make a contribution. 
Please indicate either:  New Enrollment _______ or Renewal ______ 
I elect to contribute ________________________________________ 

Membership Involvement and Interests 
___ New neighbor welcome  ___ Newsletter/Messenger 
___ Historic Preservation  ___ Candler Park/Environment 
___ 5K/Road Races  ___ Land Use / Zoning 
___ Tour of Homes   ___ Flyer Distribution 
___ Fall Fest   ___ Parent/child groups 
___ Social events   Other (specify) ___________ 
 

Please mail application and enclose any optional contribution 
to 

CPNO Membership, P.O. Box 5418, Atlanta GA 31107 
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Classified Ads 

HOLDEN’S LANDSCAPE & TREE CARE
770-912-9844 Certified Arborist / Master
Gardener. Hazardous tree evaluation, 
Pruning, spraying fungicide/insecticide, 
fertilization of trees/lawns, gutter and leaf 
cleaning, cat rescue and bird box installation 
by Quentin Holden. 

Professional ORGANIZER: Create 
customized solutions for home, work and 
life that are simple, practical and easy to 
maintain.  FREE consultation for CP 
neighbors.  GiGi Miller, 404-274-1930. 
www.visionorganizing.com 

MINOR HOME REPAIRS & installations. 
Electrical, phone/cable, plumbing, light 
carpentry. 20 years experience; 
neighborhood references. Intown only 
within 3 miles of L5P. $35/hr. + $20 house
call. Norman Glassman  404-704-5546 
nglassman5@gmail.com 

NOOK AND CRANNY MAID SERVICE -  
404-688-3766. “Let us do your dirty work!”
Est. 1990.  Dependable, personalized 
service, neighborhood references. 
Licensed, Bonded, Insured. 

Custom Cabinets, Built In Bookcases,
Specialty woodwork, and general house 
carpentry. www.intowncarpentry.com Ed 
Routh 404-210-3663 

ATTENTIVE, QUALITY Home Cleaning
and Organizing Services.  Pet friendly. 
Call Pat Felty 404-822-8043. Serving my 
intown neighbors since 1989. 

HOUSE REPAIR: rotted wood, sheetrock 
repair, etc.  Candler Park resident for 15
years.  Lee Nicholson 404-378-1343. 

LIGHTHALL’S CLEANING 404-893-9308
Weekly, bi-monthly, or one-time cleanings. 
We handle move-ins, move-outs and fall 
cleanings.  In-home pet sitting service. 
Since 1989. 

BRICK, STONE, TILE & CONCRETE 
WORK Driveways, Patios, Walls, Repairs
& more... www.QualityMasonryServices-
GA.com 770-556-0011. Licensed/ Insured

LOST: Garmin Forerunner GPS watch, 
around the beginning of September. I 
think I left it on the roof of my car, so it 
could have fallen off anywhere in the 
Candler Park area. Please call Jane at 
404-373-3853. 

Zone 6 Crime Report 
Continued from page 23 
 
2000 Block Howard Cir—Residential 
Burglary.  8/22.  Fri Day.  Officers
responded to an alarm call. They
found that someone had smashed the
back door glass. The home was
searched but no one was found
inside. The victim arrived and reported
that property had been taken.   
 
2000 Howard Cir—Residential 
Burglary.  8/22-8/23.  Sat Day.
Someone pried open a rear window
on the victim’s home, entered and
removed property. 
 
1641 Clifton Ter—Larceny from Auto.
8/26-8/27.  Wed Morn.  Someone 
smashed a driver side window on the
victim’s vehicle but did not take
anything. 
 
500 Block Page Ave—Larceny from 
Auto.  8/27.  Wed Morn.  Someone 
damaged the victim’s front passenger
side window. The victim found blood
on the vehicle but cleaned it up.
Nothing was reported stolen. 
 
300 Block Candler St –Larceny. 
8/27.  Wed Eve.  Victim stated the 
suspects snatched her bag and fled
on foot. Victim was transported to the
precinct where she met with
investigators. She was not able to ID
any suspects from the books.  Taken: 
Waffle House uniform, cash. 
 
1500 Block Dekalb Ave—Larceny 
from Auto.  8/27-8/28.  Thurs Morn. 
Someone smashed the front
passenger side window on the victim’s 
vehicle, entered and removed
property.  
 
800 Block Lullwater Pkwy—Larceny 
from Auto.  8/27-8/28.  Thurs Morn. 
Someone smashed the vehicle’s rear 
driver side window and removed
property. 
 
1500 Block Dekalb Ave—Auto Theft. 
8/28.  Thurs Morn.  Someone stole the
victim’s vehicle sometime during the
night. Broken glass was on the ground
where the vehicle had been parked
and the victim has the key.   

 
 
 
1800 Block Marlbrook Dr—Larceny 
from Auto.   8/28-8/29.  Fri Morn. 
Someone smashed the rear
passenger side window on the victim’s 
vehicle and removed property.  
 
1700 Block Indiana Ave—Larceny 
from Auto.  8/28-8/29.  Fri Morn. 
Someone smashed the rear driver
side window on the victim’s vehicle, 
entered and removed property.  
 
1582 Clifton Ter—Larceny from Auto. 
8/29.  Fri Day.  Someone smashed a 
passenger side window on the victim’s 
vehicle, entered and removed 
property. 
 
1700 Marlbrook Dr—Larceny from 
Auto.  8/29.  Fri Morn.  Someone 
smashed the passenger side window
on the victims vehicle, entered and
removed property 
 
500 Block Oakdale Rd—Larceny 
from Auto.   8/31.  Sun Day.  Victim 
stated she heard a noise, looked out 
and saw the suspect leaning in her
vehicle through a smashed front
passenger side window. When she
ran out the suspect waved to her and
keyed the vehicle as he walked back 
to a navy blue Expedition.  Nothing 
taken. 
 
1100 Block Fairview Rd—Larceny. 
8/31-9/3.  Four-day time frame.  Victim 
came home to find graffiti on his
driveway and 2 A/C units missing.  
 

B & B HOME IMPROVEMENTS 

 “OLD HOME SPECIALISTS” 

Renovation, Carpentry, Structural Repair 

Doors, Hardware, Honey--Do Lists, 

Termite/Rot Repair, Water Damage 

“We get your closing lists done on time” 

Lic./Ins. Brant Barber 770-231-4569 
 

http://www.visionorganizing.com/
mailto:nglassman5@gmail.com
http://www.intowncarpentry.com/
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